
  

  

 1301 Central Avenue 

  Evanston, Illinois 

 60201 

 

  

 

 

 

Mr. John Kniery, Administrator 

Illinois Health Facilities & Service Review Board 

525 West Jefferson Street, 2nd Floor 

Springfield, Illinois 62761 

Via Email (john.kniery@illinois.gov) 

 

November 25, 2024 

 

Re: Project Completion Letter, Permit #24-025 Discontinue Northwest Community Foot & Ankle Center   

 

Dear Mr. Kniery, 

 

The above referenced Certificate of Need was issued on October 21, 2024 approving the discontinuation of the Northwest 

Community Foot & Ankle Center (NCFAC) at 1455 East Golf Road, Suite 131, Des Plaines, Illinois.  This letter serves as 

formal notification that all of the requirements for the permit #24-025 have been met and the project is complete.  Endeavor 

Health temporarily closed the ASTC in October 2023 and consolidated the surgery center’s operations with other NCH 

health care facilities. NCFAC completed this project with the permanent closure of the ASTC upon HFSRB approval on 

October 21, 2024. 

We thank the Board again for approval of our application. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Shivani Bautista 

Chief Legal Officer/Corporate Secretary 

Endeavor Health 

 

Cc: Mr. Mike Constantino, Cheryl Eck, Kara Friedman 

 


